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For the poor shall never cease out of the land: therefore I command thee, saying, Thou shalt open thine hand wide unto thy brother, to thy poor, and to thy needy, in thy land. Deuteronomy 15: 11 

***********************************************************************************************
Letter from the Director…

Summer is here and I can’t help but think about the people that come to the Ministry for help. While we are planning vacations, they are finding ways to pay their utilities bills. As if that is not stressful enough, children are home from school. As I write this, one homeless person just got into an apartment! Thank the Lord! He has been homeless for a month. His landlord would not renew his lease. They refurbished the apartment so they could charge more for it. 

Summertime is a great time to minister to families and teach about volunteering in the community. If any groups want to advertise their VBS here, just send us the information and we will be happy too! If you have a group that wants to volunteer this summer, please call as soon as possible so we can put you on the calendar. 

This is the time of year that our fundraisers start kicking in…

BUSINESS BLITZ – Going on now!
This is a fundraiser within the business community for them to support the Ministry. This runs from May through July. Please help us thank these businesses. You will find a list of supporters that is updated weekly on our Facebook page. https://christianministryoflincolncounty.org/ 

AMAZING RACE AGAINST HUNGER – October 6 – race starts at 3pm!

This fundraiser supports LINC Home Meals. Currently, we have 97 people receiving meals Monday through Friday, with over half of them not being able to pay for the meals. Last year was the first time for this type of race, and EVERYONE LOVED IT! 

While it is going to be “tweaked” a little this year, it will still have challenges, it will still start at the Ministry ending at Betty Ross Park, and EVERY DOLLAR WILL BE WORTH A POINT! So, the take away here is to START RAISING FUNDS NOW!  

Let’s see who gets the trophy this year!
            
GOLF TOURNAMENT - August 17- Tee Time 2pm!

This fundraiser helps us at a time of year when donations are low. This will be our 24th tournament and it is always a fun time! $60 includes green fees, cart, 2 mulligans, gift bag, snacks, dinner and door prizes! 

If you do not play golf, you can sponsor a hole! For $100 we will put a sign on the course with your name on it, we will list your support on our website and there will be a “thank you” advertisement in the paper.    


Here’s the numbers for May!

Emergency Services helped 1984 individuals/745 families with food, 101 families with utilities, 76 families with household items, 19 individuals with laundry, 56 individuals with showers, and 28 individuals with blankets.  LINC Home Delivered Meals took 1680 meals out to the shut-in’s in our community and the Soup Kitchen served 3325 meals.
These numbers represent people in our community. They are the reason that the fundraisers are so important. Please consider helping in some way. Please consider sharing the information.

Mitzi 

It’s a new year and we have a calendar to fill to keep our Soup Kitchen going to help feed our clients daily.  Please look at the open dates and call Mitzi at the ministry for details.
SOUP KITCHEN…
We need coverage for our Soup Kitchen on these dates:

September 2 (CM will be closed for Labor Day)

November 28, 29 
(CM will be closed Nov. 11 Veterans Day and Nov 28-29 for Thanksgiving)

December 25 (CM will be closed Dec. 23 – 25 for Christmas)
If interested, call Mitzi at 704-732-0383 or click https://christianministryoflincolncoun.godaddysites.com/soup-kitchen
*Special Note: Weekend & Holiday Soup Kitchen Volunteers, please be sure to return the Soup Kitchen Key to Tracy the next following work week so others can use the key for their day to serve.  Thank You!
Our website has many opportunities to serve those who are in need in our community, please take a few minutes to go to www.christianministryoflincolncounty.org to see how you and your church or organization can be a part of God’s Mission to serve and love all humanity.

**********************************************************************************
FOOD PANTRY NEEDS…. 
Click the link to see our food needs: https://christianministryoflincolncoun.godaddysites.com/ministry-needs
CLOTHES CLOSET …
We women’s bras all sizes and we still need men’s shoes all sizes.
SOUP KITCHEN…
See our website:
https://christianministryoflincolncoun.godaddysites.com/soup-kitchen
LINC MEALS…  We need drivers for the West Lincoln route for the 1st Wed or 2nd or 4th Friday of every month.  You will be trained before you start.  Contact Mimi Rhyne at 704-732-0383, Mon-Friday 9am-1pm or email her at lincmeals@aol.com
